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13th January 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian,

Welcome back to Term 3 and a warm welcome to our new families this term.
This term, we are changing the way that we record observations of our nursery children.  We will still be using ‘Learning Journals’ online, but instead of taking general observations of your child throughout the term, we will have 3-4 children each week as focus children who the staff in nursery will observe over the course of the week.  Please be assured that observations of children will be as part of their day-to-day play and routines in nursery, and that we will still observe and interact with all children.  Having ‘focus’ children will allow us to ensure pupils have a personalised and individual learning journey as they progress through their time with us.
Ahead of your child’s focus week, you will be sent a ‘Learning Journey Home Update’ sheet which we ask for you to complete and return ahead of you child’s week – please watch out for this in your child’s tray!  We have also added a new feature to Learning Journals – you should now be able to see a blue button entitled ‘Achievements From Home’.  We’d love if you could add some photos or stories about your child’s play and learning at home. Please let us know if you need support in accessing Learning Journals.
Once your child’s focus week has been completed, you will be able to see a variety of observations and stories on their Learning Journal profile. Please do add comments as you wish to help us to further support your child’s learning and development, and please feel welcome to involve your child in this process.  Your child’s profile will be printed off and put into their blue folders for them and you to access.  We will then think about where pupils are in their learning and set some next steps for the next cycle.
If there is anything else we can do to help support your child, or if you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to let us know.  
From the Nursery Team
